Anatomy and Physiology Discipline Meeting Minutes
Date: Friday, April 12, 2024 
Time: 10:00 AM – 11:00 AM
Location: Zoom 
Attendees: Dr. Esmaeel Samaliazad, Dr. Teju Vala, Dr. Amy Lehigh, Dr. Katrin Kohl-Abt, Dr. Gerald Anzalone
Excused: Dr. Jay Koepke, Dr. Corey Lehigh, Dr. Gregg Mason, Dr. Ed Hooks
1. New Faculty:
· Dr. Katrin Kohl-Abt (Hendry-Glades and Charlotte campus) was welcomed to the A&P faculty.
· Drs. Amy Lehigh and Gerald Anzalone will provide support to Dr. Kohl-Abt as needed.
2. Research General Education Competency Assessments:
· The need for student artifacts for accreditation was noted.
· Concerns were raised regarding the impact of AI on the academic integrity of research papers.
· The following alternative student artifact ideas were discussed: 
· Student presentations on newspapers, magazines, or web articles related to human diseases or body systems.
· Short research summary papers.
· Student presentations on human diseases or body systems based on an instructor-created template and rubric.
· Student presentations, projects, or short written summaries on pharmacological interventions for human diseases.
· Student presentations on human diseases with an emphasis on originality and creativity.
3. BSC 1085C and BSC 1086C Master Course Shell Updates:
· Drs. Corey Lehigh and Jay Koepke are working on these updates.
· An update on their readiness for the summer and fall terms was requested.
4. Changes to BSC 1086C:
· Motion passed unanimously to change the course title to "Introduction to Anatomy and Physiology."
· Motion passed unanimously to adopt the same course learning objectives as BSC 1085C, but to use broader language such as "the major human body systems" instead of listing individual systems.
5. Course-Level Assessment Reports:
· The faculty agreed to discuss the assessment reports during the fall 2024 term.
6. Post-Quiz Common Assessments:
· The faculty agreed to implement post-quizzes at the end of the current term.
· For traditional classes, instructors should proctor post-quizzes in class.
· For online courses, instructors should use remote proctoring options.
7. Open Floor:
· No other business was discussed.
8. Next Meeting:
· The next meeting will be held on the second Friday of the fall semester.
Minutes recorded by: Gerald Anzalone
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